CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The Latimer City Council met in regular session at the Latimer Community Center on August 12, 2020 with the public option of attending on GoToMeeting by calling the information posted on the agenda.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order with council members Catherine Crooks, Randy DeBour, Landon Plagge, Shaun Koenen and Eric Bruns all present.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.  

The agenda was approved with the addition of discussing a nuisance abatement issue by a motion made by Koenen and seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

Director of Maintenance reported that he picked up the 3 new dumpsters and has been working on trimming trees.  He also reported more issues at East Park following the weekend activities.  The restrooms were both forced opened, so he will be installing dead bolts on both the doors.

City Clerk reported that she has one more fiscal year end reports left to do, but is waiting on it to become available.  She has been going over ordinances, in hopes of clarifying some and adding some that need to be address.  She will work with Mark and Randy to get their input for a future meeting. She also reported with COVID the outstanding water bills have increased significantly and was wondering if we are allowed to return to the previous processes we had in place.  Council acknowledges the effects COVID has had but feels it is time to return to previous practices.  

Bruns reported that Blacktop Services will be in town next week to work on the street project for West Main Street.  The clerk will get notices ready for the homeowners on that street.

Plagge made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting on July 8th and also the special meeting on July 22nd.  This motion was seconded by Koenen and passed unanimously.
DeBour made a motion to approve the bills as presented and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

Next the council reviewed the Expense Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report.

A homeowner was present to discuss the abatement notice they received.  After some discussion, Bruns made a motion to give the homeowner the variance to allow their cement slab to be closer than 5 feet to the property line.  Issues with lot size and miscommunication were factors in the council’s decision.  This motion was seconded by DeBour and passed unanimously.

The public hearing regarding the proposal to enter into a General Obligation Corporate Purpose Loan Agreement was opened with a motion made by Bruns and seconded by Plagge.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.  After some discussion, a motion by DeBour closed the public hearing, seconded by Bruns and passed with a unanimous roll call vote.
Following this public hearing Resolution 2021-04 action on proposal to enter into a General Obligation Corporate Purpose Loan Agreement was approved with a motion made by Crooks and seconded by Bruns.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Next, the public hearing regarding the sidewalk and alley project bids was opened with a motion made by Plagge and seconded by Koenen.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.  After discussion with Lee Gallentine, engineer from Clapsaddle-Garber Associates, on the design and bids received, Koenen made a motion to close the public hearing and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion by Bruns to accept the base bid from Principal Builders in the amount of $115,134.90 to replace the sidewalks and pave the alley behind the new clinic was seconded by Plagge and passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion by Plagge to accept the bid received from Principal Builders which would reduce the base bid by $6,365.03 to replace the curb stops was seconded by Crooks.  This motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

After much discussion, a motion by Plagge and seconded by DeBour to accept the bid from Principal Builders in the amount of $26,457.25 to install curb and gutter unit along North Akir and exclude the south side of the new clinic and to extend to the drive-thru at the bank.  This motion passed with a unanimous roll call vote.
After further discussion, DeBour made a motion to accept the bid from Principal Builders in the amount of $19,901.90 with the City paying for 2/3 of the price, contingent on the hospital agreeing to pay remaining 1/3 of the price for the staff parking on the West side of the new clinic.  This motion was seconded by Plagge and resulted in the following roll call vote:  Crooks – Aye; Plagge – Aye; DeBour – Aye; Koenen – Nay; Bruns – Aye.  Motion passed 4 to 1 vote.

Following this vote, Bruns made a motion to approve Mayor Johansen to sign any necessary paperwork to proceed with this project.  This motion was seconded by Koenen and passed unanimously.

Under routine maintenance issues, Wayne asked if the council wanted to purchase cameras to monitor the recycling area to observe the use of the bins.  After some discussion, Koenen made the motion to purchase cameras and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed with majority as Plagge voted nay.

With a number of vacancies on the Latimer Development Corporation’s board, Wayne Pralle, Anne Plagge, and Deanna Koenen were approved by the city council to serve on the board with a motion made by Bruns and seconded by Crooks.  Motion passed unanimously.
Resolution 2021-02 approving the Annual Finance Report for fiscal year 2020 was approved with a motion by DeBour and seconded by Plagge.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Resolution 2021-03 approving the Annual Street Finance Report for fiscal year 2020 was approved with a motion by Crooks and seconded by Bruns.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

At 8:20 pm, Bruns made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:

Melissa Simmons, City Clerk

General

Alliant Energy, electricity for city sign
$28.52

Card Services, credit card payment, GoToMeeting subscription
$19.00

Clapsaddle-Garber Assoc., engineer design
$9,606.20

Consolidated Energy, gas for barrel
$276.89

Dudley’s Corner, FD gas/diesel
$56.82

EFTPS, Federal and FICA taxes
$318.35

Franklin County Treasurer, Drainage assessment
$384.01

Franklin County, EMC dues
$10,462.00

Frontier, phone service
$64.84

Hampton Chronicle, publishing
$110.38

Hampton Hardware, shop supplies
$85.37

Hansell Ag, mower parts
$35.85

Iowa One Call, email service
$17.10

IPERS, retirement
$229.15

Latimer Fuel & Service, Gas 
$119.00

Melissa Simmons, phone reimbursement 
$40.00

MidAmerican Energy, electricity
$435.81

Mountain Movers, dirt for diamond
$250.00

North Central Building Supply, shop/bathroom
$131.93

Office Elements, office supplies
$89.16

Riley Flint, tree help
$45.00

Rockwell Comm Systems Inc, community center internet
$34.95

Wayne Pralle, phone reimbursement
$40.00

WMTEL, internet service
$39.95

TOTAL
$22,920.28

Road Use Tax
EFTPS, Federal and FICA taxes
$486.54

Iowa Prison Industries, park signs
$284.79

IPERS, retirement
$346.82

MidAmerican Energy, street lights
$534.38

TOTAL
$1,652.53

Water

AgSource Cooperative Services, testing
$59.00

EFTPS, Federal and FICA taxes
$292.48
Frontier, phone service
$68.76

Iowa DNR, water supply fee and NPDES fees
$267.90

IPERS, retirement
$225.21

MidAmerican Energy, electricity
$304.59

Municipal Supply Inc, replacement water meters
$2,353.54

Franklin REC, electricity - water tower
$310.68

Treasurer, State of Iowa, WET tax payment
310.00

USA Blue Book, chemicals
$460.28

TOTAL
$5,123.87

Sewer

EFTPS, Federal and FICA taxes
$292.43
Frontier, phone service
$68.76
IPERS, retirement
$225.20

MidAmerican Energy, electricity
$62.21

TeamLab, bugs for lagoon
$818.50

Treasurer, State of Iowa, sales tax payment
$190.00

TOTAL
$1,657.10

Garbage

Clear Lake Truck & RV Wash, truck wash
$84.00

EFTPS, Federal and FICA taxes
$253.16

Holtz Industries, truck part and recycle bins
$148.00

IPERS, retirement
$209.98

Joel Lohrbach, service garbage truck
$377.00

Landfill of North Iowa, scale tickets and dues
$597.45

Latimer Fuel & Service, diesel
$525.10

Maguire Flint, garbage help
$90.00

Mason City Recycling Center, processing charge
$470.00 

Treasurer, State of Iowa, sales tax
$68.00

TOTAL
$2,822.69

Storm Water

Treasurer, State of Iowa, sales tax payment
$23.00

TOTAL
$23.00

Total Accounts Payable 
$33,728.04
Payroll checks from all funds
$6,067.80

Receipts for July 2020

General
$2,782.80

Road Use
$9,039.61


Employee Benefits
$203.00


Emergency
$23.44

Local Option Sales Tax
$3,789.13

Water 
$5,963.87

Sewer
$5,322.80

Garbage
$4,870.10


Storm Water
$2,281.47

